#### **CEF CHESTER COUNTY NEWSLETTER**

# **GOOD NEWS**

#### **FEBRUARY 2025**



"The measure of a life, after all, is not its duration, but its donation."

Corrie ten Boom

## **Club Story**

Every week, one of our clubbers eagerly attended an After School Club. One evening, while reviewing John 3:16 (a club memory verse), he asked his dad, "Do you believe in Jesus?" Their conversation stirred his heart and he said "Dad, I want to believe and have eternal life!"

At the next club, he excitedly told his leaders, "I trusted Jesus as my Savior!" So far this year, nearly 20 children have prayed to receive Jesus as their Savior and Lord!

Your partnership enables us to reach boys and girls for Jesus, giving them a living hope and joy!

#### **Donate and Invest**

You can donate today and help us reach boys and girls in grades K-5 for Christ. **Become a monthly partner.**Simply use the QR code below.





# **Home Update**

We're excited to share an update on our building renovations! Thanks to your generous support, we've successfully completed major home renovations and remodels.

So far, we've raised \$23,000 toward our \$70,000 goal. Would you consider giving to help us reach the finish line? Simply mark your gift "Renovation Campaign." Your support helps us steward our resources well—thank you!



## **Prayer Prompts**

Pray that each child understands and believes the Bible stories about Jesus shared in club each week are true.

Ask The Spirit to use the gospel to bring about conviction and repentance and to draw children to honor and love Jesus as their Savior and Lord.

Pray that every child develops a lifelong love and trust in the Bible as God's Word.

Pray that both children and adults who know Jesus as Savior will grow in their enjoyment of God and glorify Him in all they think, say, and do.

Pray that our leaders will be filled with and led by the Spirit and imitate Jesus.



## **Happy February!**

According to a Google search, February is distinct in its ability to adjust the number of days in a year and being the only month that can both start and end on the same weekday. It is also a time when we focus on love, friendship, giving, and sharing. We appreciate your continued support, friendship, and encouragement during this month and throughout the year. February is a wonderful opportunity to continue sharing the Savior's profound love with the children of Chester County.

"For God loved the world in this way: **He gave His one and only Son**, so that everyone who believes in Him will not perish but have eternal life." - Jn. 3:16

May Your Love Abound in Jesus!

-CEF Chester County Staff

Paul Sheaffer (Director) P.O. Box 50. Coatesville, PA 19320 (610) 384-4120 (Office) (919) 793-8814 (Cell) cefchester@verizon.net cefchester.org